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Notice of Temporary Suspension of the Clean Virtual Power Plant Project 

In lieu of a 1Q 2017 quarterly report, Consolidated Edison Company of New York, 
Inc. (“Con Edison”) submits this Notice of Temporary Suspension of the Clean Virtual 
Power Plant Project.  As stated in the fourth quarter 2016 quarterly report, approvals 
for installation of the Sunverge Solar Integration System (“System”) from the New 
York City Department of Buildings (“DOB”) and the New York City Fire Department 
(“FDNY”) have taken longer than anticipated.  While Con Edison, SunPower, and 
Sunverge have had many productive discussions with the DOB and FDNY, we have 
not yet been able to come to an agreement that would allow the System to be 
installed in a manner consistent with its original design, nor without making changes 
that would impact the timing of program goals as envisioned under the original 
contract with SunPower.  As such, the contract with SunPower has been terminated 
and the Clean Virtual Power Plant Demonstration Project has been put on hold until 
further notice.  

Con Edison remains committed to the program objectives and will continue to work 
with the DOB and FDNY to create a clear path for residential battery system 
installation permitting.  Once a path forward has been established we will look to 
enter into another contract, either with SunPower or another vendor, to deliver the 
program under a new agreement.  At that point we will file an update to our Project 
Implementation Plan and continue to push for a successful residential solar plus 
storage REV Demonstration Project.    

 


